
Behavioral Health Stakeholder Meeting Minutes - Corning
CHI Health Mercy Corning Conference Room

May 4, 2017 (11:45 pm-1:10pm)
	Present:
	In Attendance
Deb Schrader, Coalition Leader

Debra Simmonds, 1st Five Taylor County Public Health

Cathay Pringnitz, ICF/ID Director, Imagine the Possibilities 
Kris Richey, Crossroads Mental Health Center

Liz Timmerman, At Risk Coordinator, SWV Schools

Jenn Miller, At Risk Coordinator /School Nurse, Lenox Schools

Melissa Peterman, K-12 Guidance Counselor

Lisa Wolf, President, CHI Health 
Betty Marxen, Director, Pursuit of Independence

Brittney Homan, Counselor, Turning Point

Stephanie Fluckey, Crisis Intervention & Advocacy 

Shelley Moheng, Turning Point

	Welcome/Introductions:

Review of Meeting Minutes:
Plan Development:

What’s Next:

Next Meeting:

	Debra Schrader opened the meeting.  Those present introduced themselves.

The Coalition members thanked CHI for the complementary lunch as well as the administrative support.
The minutes of the April 6, 2017 meeting were reviewed and accepted as presented.
Web Based Resource Guide: A telephone conference from 12:00-12:20 was held with Brent Comstock with BCom website developer. Several questions were asked and answers received. It was noted that several users can have access if needed and that training would be provided to each user. A unique part of the proposal is a performance package that includes technical assistance and training for $130 a month or $1,560 a year with a 2 year agreement.  Development of the website costs are $5,700 with 50% due upon signing, 30% due upon completion of mock-ups, and 20% due upon site deployment.  Word Press hosting is $16.50 a month with a 2 year agreement, domain name registration is $19.99 a year.  The first year of the website would cost $7,477.99, year two $1,777.99 and year three $1,777.99.  The grant has allocated $9,700 for year one, $3,200 for year two, and $3,200 for year three.  It was consensus of the Coalition to move forward with BCom in developing the website. A website team made of Coalition members will be assembled to provide feedback once there is  a draft of the website. It was also discussed if having a logo would be advisable as it would ground the Coalition.  Deb will follow-up with Brent as to cost to construct a logo as well as if this is allowed in the grant.  Sustainability was briefly discussed and the possibility of applying for a Foundation grant from Taylor and Adams County to help with efforts to sustain the website.
Mental Health First Aid Training:  Cathay Prignitz, instructor for Adult Mental Health First Aid, provided an update regarding future trainings. She has certification for Public Safety Mental Health First Aid instructor training as well as Rural Mental Health First Aid instructor training.  Cathay discussed having trainings for law enforcement officials in June, July and August. She will follow-up with law enforcement and identify a concrete date.  Cathay is working with Southwestern Community College to obtain nursing CEU's for past classes as well as future classes.  The Behavioral Health grant can pay for CEU's out of the MHFA line item. 
Youth Mental Health First Aide training was discussed. There is a training July 17-21 in Omaha and Brittany Homan and Stephanie Fluckey are interested in attending the training. The Adams/Taylor Behavioral Health Coalition will pay for expenses related to the training. Expenses may include, mileage, hotel, meals, registration, parking, etc.  No funding can be used to support salary while at the training. The funding is a draw down process and reimbursement for expenses will come from Catholic Health Initiatives (CHI). Once they have become a trainer there is a commitment to deliver trainings to interested persons in the Adams and Taylor County area. Expenses related to providing community trainings can be paid for with grant funds, (i.e. mileage, class supplies, printing, required booklets, limited snack items, etc).  It is expected that 3 trainings be provided each year for two consecutive years.  After careful review of the process and expectations, it was consensus of the Coalition to have Brittany and Stephanie attend the training in Omaha.  
Evidence Base Prevention: 
Liz Timmerman and Jenn Miller updated the Coalition regarding the continued planning for Capturing Kids Hearts.  Lenox Community Schools will handle the fiscal aspect. It was noted that the total project cost is $47,000 and is to paid in 4 installments of $22,500, $13,000, $5,500 and $5,500 over the FY18 fiscal year.  Lenox and Southwest Valley will contribute a  total of $11,000 which is to be utilized first and then the Coalition funding of $36,000. It was also noted that a memorandum of understanding will be drafted between CHI Health Mercy Hospital and the two schools.  Training will begin in August for up to 60 school staff.

Liz Timmerman provided a one page document about the Nurtured Heart Approach.  She and Detra Hall attended the training in March in Clarinda and felt this program would meet the criteria set forth in the Behavioral Health Coalition grant. The training would be available to the community and that social workers, parents and educators attended the training in Clarinda. To bring the trainer to the area the cost would be $6,000 with $500 for refreshments/meals.  Deb will check with Joan Lindenstein as to what area the funding could come from in the grant, it's possible there will be funds unexpended in the mental health first aid training line item.  No action was taken regarding the request.
Liz Timmerman provided a one page summary about a training that she attended NAMI Family to Family. This is a 12 session education program for family, caregivers or friends living with mental illness. Liz would provide the training in 6 weeks offering it twice a week starting in October and then again in February of FY18.  She indicated she would like to hold the trainings in a neutral environment, such as Poet or the hospital.  Very little funding would be needed to support the programming, but if there were funds to assist with meals and materials it would be appreciated. Deb will check with Joan Lindenstein as to what area the funding could come from in the grant.  No action was taken regarding the request. 

System Solutions: Kris Richey provided an update regarding collaborative communication protocols among the hospital, providers, schools and law enforcement on mental health and the committal processes. To date 4 mediation sessions have been provided and progress is being made.  The next meeting is June 7, 2017.
Behavioral Health Summit: There will be Behavioral Health Summit May 23, 2017 at CHI Health McAuley Folgelstrom Center Right Track in Omaha and each coalition is limited to 6 people to attend . Mileage expenses can be paid with grant funding. Those that plan to attend are Debra Schrader, Brittany Homan, Kris Richey, Liz Timmerman and Betty Marxem will ask two of her staff if one is interested in attending.  Registration is needed to be completed ASAP.  Additionally Kris Richey will be presenting at the Summit on System Solutions. 
Deb will follow-up with BCom on the website as well as inquire about a logo. 

Deb will contact Joan Lindenstein if logo costs would be allowed with grant funds.

Deb will contact Joan Lindenstein on costs for the Nurturing Heart Approach and if it would be allowed with grant funds.
Deb will contact Joan Lindenstein on the costs associated with NAMI Family to Family support group and if it would be allowed with grant funds. 
Deb Schrader will continue to work on gathering information for the resource directory.

Cathay Prignitz will follow-up with law enforcement to secure a MHFA training date(s). 
Lenox Schools, and Southwest Valley Schools will meet following the meeting to discuss plans for year two and three.

Next meeting is June 1, 2017 at 11:45 at CHI Hospital in Corning. 
There will be no July 6,2017 meeting.

Respectfully submitted,

Debra Schrader, CHI Coalition Leader
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